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St Thomas Close, Humberston, Grimsby, DN36 4HS
Tel: 01472 500217.  Email: admin@cloverfields.org.uk

Acting Principal:  Mrs L Holness
Dear parents and carers,

As we approach the end of the term, this letters begins with a tremendous “thank you” to every single one of you for your support over the last term, particularly in light of some of the changes that have happened.

Over the last two terms, we have covered and achieved so much: 

· Pupils in Nursery and Reception have settled in beautifully and have adapted to our setting in such a positive way. They have developed so much in such a short time thanks to the partnerships that have been formed between children, parents and staff. They are able to mark make, read and write sounds that they didn’t know before, collaborate and express themselves in such a positive way.
· Pupils in Years 1 and 2 have become experts in their local area and know all about the history of Guy Fawkes, they have learnt about seasonal changes and animals, including humans, in science and know how to keep themselves safe on the internet.
· Pupils in Years 3 and 4 have become experts in regions and map skills, and they understand key events in Roman history. They know not everything on the internet is true and can spot fake news and they know how different rocks are formed.

· Pupils in Years 5 and 6 have developed their scientific knowledge of the properties of materials and living things in their habitats. They have enjoyed their first school trip in almost two years and know all about the history of Grimsby as a historically important fishing port. They know all about renewable and non-renewable resources and have debated current issues such as the use of fossil foods.

It is clear that all pupils have worked so hard and have achieved so much and that is due to their hard work, your support and the hard work and dedication of the all the staff who continue to work together as a team to provide the very best for your children. 

Some good things, however, must come to an end. I would like to extend my personal thanks to Mrs Johnson, our School Business Manager, who is moving on to another school for career progression in January as Chief Financial Officer, and to Miss Baker, who is also moving on for career progression as a pension administrator. Their dedication and commitment have been invaluable to the making our school the happy and successful place that it is and they will both be personally and professionally missed. 
In January, we welcome new people to our team – as you are aware, Mrs Patterson will join us in her role of Executive Principal, and Miss Willis will become our new School Business Manager and Mrs Fox will become our Office Manager. As they already work within the Trust and have visited our school several times, I am confident that they will hit the ground running and will quickly become assets to our team.
There are some other staffing changes that have been made. Mr Coll has been appointed as Assistant Principal and is therefore moving to teach in Y1. Mrs Chidwick and Mr Coll are therefore changing places with Mrs Chidwick returning to Reception. Both teachers are experienced practitioners in both KS1 and Early Years and know the children already so we are confident that there will be no interruptions to the children’s learning.
Mrs Saville and Mrs Jackson will also be changing classes. Mrs Saville will join Mrs Waterfall in Y3 to support her teacher training which she is currently undertaking, and Mrs Jackson, who has a wealth of experience in Y6 and has spent time in the class over the past term, will be joining Mrs Giles. These staffing changes will take place in January.

In response to the changing local guidance regarding COVID, I would like to thank everyone for being so open with us about your situations regarding suspected cases and being supportive when we have had to make tough decisions. We know that it isn’t easy and genuinely appreciate your support.

Finally, on behalf of all the staff at Humberston Cloverfields, I would like to wish you a very merry, happy and healthy Christmas and look forward to welcoming you back in January.

Kind regards,
Mrs L. Holness

Acting Principal
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